
Minutes of a meeting of Holme St Cuthbert Parish Council held on 15 March 2017 at Holme St 
Cuthbert Hall at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs M Knoery chairman, Mr R Armstrong vice-chairman, Mr C Strick, and Mrs L j Housby 
clerk

Apologies: Mr P Gibbons, Mr J Molyneux and Mr S Routledge

Members of the Public: Councillors Lister and Markley

Chairman’s Announcement:

*Request for artificial grass to be put on the football play area, not specified what type (would be 
sports grade not artificial grass) – two of the councillors said there are links with it being 
carcinogenic studies from footballers and goalkeepers.   This a conservation area village and in the 
AONB Council would be unwilling for this to be done

*Newtown Pond, Andrew Sim to clear the pond before the end of March

*Resilience Course – CALC are offering courses if anyone is interested

*Boundary Changes – Councillors Markley and Lister explained the proposed changes, the Parish of 
Holme St Cuthbert would be in the Solway Ward as before but along with Westnewton, Allonby and 
Crosscannonby

*Community Group AGM – to be held on Friday 7 April at 7.00pm in Culterham Hall, Mawbray 
Holme St Cuthbert Parish Council AGM will be held on Wednesday 10 May 2017 at 8.00pm there will
be no main speaker 

*Civic Day – CALC has sent out details if we wish to participate

HIMS:

Councillor Lister explained about HIMS (Highways Information Monitoring System) sends 
information of any problems GPS and Photographs, is being brought out so locals can report any 
highway problems, take a photo with measurements if possible send to Highways and they can see 
what the problem is and respond

Cow Signs:

Mr Armstrong reported that cow signs have been put up in Mawbray

Planning Applications:

Carrick Dene, Edderside – Application for proposed general purpose farm building to store bales and 
machinery – Mr Armstrong proposed no objection all in favour

Payment of Accounts:

Mrs J A Armstrong £97.68 Defib Shop (replace batteries, pads etc.)

Allerdale Borough Council £719.47 grass cutting Mawbray

Mrs Knoery proposed these payments be made and the petty cash book signed all in favour

Allerdale Local Plan:

Information and CD passed to Councillors



Longcake Charity:

Mrs Knoery was proposed and was willing to continue to represent the Parish Council on this 
committee all in favour

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.30pm the next meeting will be held on 19 
April 2017 at 7.30pm in Holme St Cuthbert Hall


